
          We had a very successful organizational meeting on July 29th at the department 
president's home unit.  I for one learned a lot.  Hope every chairman took something 
back with them.  We had a great time at the birthday party in August. A small problem  
came up and unit 132 stepped up and helped bring the cupcakes and ice cream. . 132 
your unit rocks.  Unit 24 and 45 stepped up as well and helped me throw the party at the 
State Veterans Home.  I love how American Legion as a whole steps up like family and 
always has each others backs. September birthday party will be done by unit 59. Thank 
you ladies.   I am in talks with Sam about trying to bring back the steering committee 
meetings. That will be a great way to get everyone back on track and know what is 
going on . 
          I am in the middle of trying to update my files of what I was given by the  past 
chairman. I need all the presidents in districts 2,3,4, 5 to send me your  name and 
number and unit number and your chairman name for the unit for the Veterans home. If 
your unit doesn't have a chair person please just put none. I will have business cards at 
Fall Conference and at the next district 2 meeting, so you'll be able to get a hold of me at 
any time, If want  me to speak at your unit or district meeting let me know, so I can 
arrange ride. I do not drive, but willing to help get word out about the Arizona State 
Veterans Home Tucson. We can have an successful year if we all work together and 
wake up the sleepy giant. There is no I in TEAM!.  Remember to when coming to the 
State Veterans home to sign in to the volunteer book and keep track of your hours. When 
coming to help out the guard will take your temperature. To be a regular volunteer you 
need your covid-19 shots and all your boosters and get a finger print card and a TB test. 
 The Gift Shop needs full-size candy bars, water, soda (regular and diet) of all kinds and 
individual bags of chips and crackers (variety packs work great). 
Please remember to mark on your donation check, before sending it to Department, 
which AZ State Veteran Home you wish your donation to go toward (Tucson, 
Phoenix,Yuma or Flagstaff). 
 
Nancy Morrow 
Department Chairman – Arizona State Veteran Home – Tucson 
520-278-9257 
alachairmansavht@gmail.com 

mailto:alachairmansavht@gmail.com

